CORNHOLME SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

FRIDAY 10TH OCTOBER 2025

School News

School Nurse Drop in

The school Nurse will be running drop-ins/coffee mornings each term at <u>Todmorden college</u>. The first is on **21**st **October from 9am-12noon** with Sarah Ward. She will be available to talk about any Health issues to do with your child. This could be sleep difficulties, toilet training, issues with food or diet.

Also, The Todmorden School Cluster would like to arrange more workshops for Parents. Please tell us the issues you would like us to cover, click here https://forms.office.com/e/eS7VNkfrP3.

Sports News

We are thrilled to have had Coach Brad from Burnley Football Club joining us every Monday for the past five weeks! He has settled in really well and is enjoying being part of our school community.

During this time, Kahlo and Dali classes have shown amazing determination and excellent sportsmanship in their lessons with Coach Brad. Everyone has worked hard, supported each other, and demonstrated fantastic teamwork. We look forward to many more lessons!

Lost Uniform

Lots of jumpers and cardigans have been going missing. Please make sure everything is named to help us make sure lost items are returned to their owners. Staff always remind children to put jumpers and cardigans in their own drawers or bags when they take them off and not to remove them outside. Please remind your children of this at home as well.

Christmas Choir

There are still a couple places left in the KS2 school choir. Please speak to the school office if your child is interested in joining.

Star Of The Week

HOPPER: Star of the week is **Olivia** for showing kindness towards her friends.

WARHOL: Star of the Week goes to **Robyn** for superb focus and contribution in lessons.

DALI: Stars of the week are **Millie** and **Sakurako** for being a conscientious learners and being ready, responsible and respectful. Well done to you both.

KAHLO: Theo is our star for showing honest, mature behaviour and always listening carefully. A wonderful role model, well done!

BREAKFAST & AFTER SCHOOL CLUB: This week's winner is **Oscar G** for entertaining everyone with his singing and dancing!

Class attendance award winners are
HOPPER who achieved
96% attendance! well done!

Reminders

Please <u>do not bring slime</u> to school. Slime is not the same as a fidget toy or therapy putty. If needed, the school will provide suitable fidget toys or therapy putty. Thank you for your cooperation.

CORNHOLME SCHOOL RULES AND VALUES

At Cornholme School all children will be
1. Ready 2. Responsible 3. Respectful
We know our school is important and everyone matters



Classroom News

HOPPER

This week the children have brought in different autumn treasures to show to their friends. We have been amazed by the huge collection of conkers and the different coloured leaves we have seen. The children have been exploring the sizes of the conkers and using the scales to weigh different amounts.

WARHOL

This week Year 2 attended the multi-skills competition at Todmorden Sports Centre. The staff were extremely proud of how all pupils conducted themselves in a public space outside of school and how much effort and determination they put into every event.

In class we have begun our history unit: 'What is history?' We have started with understanding timelines of our own lives and we are beginning to look at the different ways that people spend their holidays.

The Stone Age Boy by Satoshi Kitamura has really captured our imagination. We are enjoying preparing to write our own versions and have been exploring lots of exciting vocabulary. We can't wait to read these adventurous portal stories.

KAHLO

Entering The Goblet of Fire

This week we began Harry Potter and the Goblet of Fire and started writing a piece from Harry's perspective. We focused on the dramatic moment his name was drawn from the Goblet. Using descriptive and emotive language, we explored Harry's shock, fear, and confusion. We organised our writing into clear paragraphs to build tension and show his thoughts. We are excited to continue the journey and see what dangers the Triwizard Tournament brings!

Pumpkin Carving Competition



Get Ready to Carve Your Masterpiece!

On <u>Friday 17th October</u> we will be holding a pumpkin carving competition.

To enter please bring your carving creation to school from Thursday 16th October. It is £1 to enter, please ensure you include a name card.

Each class will have a 1st prize winner.

Good luck!

Pumpkin Carving Competition: Friday 17th October DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Individual School Photos: Tuesday 21st October Family Quiz Night: Tuesday 21st October

School closes for October half term: Friday 24th October